CONSULTATION SUMMARY REPORT MONTHLY COMMUNITY EVENT (NOVEMBER 2020)

Overview

Event	Date/Location	Staff present	Approx. number attended	Notification of Event
Update to the residents of Greenwich Gardens Retirement Village	Wednesday 18 November 2020 Greenwich Gardens Retirement Village, 5 Greenwich Way Unsworth Heights 10:00am-10:15am	Trish Viall Jo Anslow	100+	Email to residents from the Village Manager, Derek Liefting

Key topics

NCI staff members attended the monthly Greenwich Garden Retirement Village Monthly update meeting to give the residents and staff an update on the Rook Reserve construction and reinstatement works.. They were shown a construction drawing of the final layout of the reserve and a sketch overlay on an aerial photo to explain the works currently being undertaken in the reserve.

Notification of the event

The Zone 2 Community Engagement Manager emailed the Retirement Village Manager, Derek Liefting, if we could attend the next residents meeting to give an update on Rook Reserve.

Feedback

Overall there were positive comments about the project and a number of questions were raised regarding Rook Reserve and SH18.

- When is the Alexandra Stream Underpass opening?
- Are you putting in public toilets in the reserve?
- Will the fences and trees on SH18 (opposite Paul Matthews Road intersection) be removed?
- Is there going to be another pathway on the other side of SH18 (opposite side to the Village)
- When is the new Paul Matthews Road opening?

Key social impacts and future project mitigation recommendations for project team $\ensuremath{\text{N/A}}$

18 November 2020 Keelin Flynn

Communications and Engagement Team Manager, Northern Corridor Improvements Alliance